
 
Lydeard St Lawrence & Tolland Village Newsletter 

 
November 2017 

 
Available via email, or in the Church or from the Village Hall Mondays & Thursdays 10:00 am to 12:45 pm 

Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375) 
 

Date Morning Afternoon / Evening 

Wed 1st   

Thu 2nd 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 
10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

CF Service of remembrance and thanksgiving for All 

Souls. 6.30 pm  

Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 3rd 
The Dance Club Workout 

LSL Village Hall 9.00 – 10.00 am 
 

Sat 4th   

LSL Service of Remembrance and Thanksgiving for All 

Souls. 3.00 pm 

LSL Bonfire Bash from 6:00 pm on the playing fields. 

See advert. 

Sun 5th LSL Morning Prayer at 11.15am Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 6th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 
10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 7th Household Waste (Black) & Recycling Collection  

Wed 8th   

Thu 9th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

W.I., LSL Village Hall  Meeting Room. 7.30 – 10.00 pm 

Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 10th 
The Dance Club Workout 
LSL Village Hall 9.00 – 10.00 am 

 

Sat 11th   

Sun 12th 
Remembrance Sunday 

CF Act of Remembrance and Service 10:50 am 

Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

LSL Act of remembrance and Service 4.00 pm 

Mon 13th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 14th Garden Waste (Green) and Recycling Collection  

Wed 15th   

Thu 16th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 17th 
The Dance Club Workout 

LSL Village Hall 9.00 – 10.00 am 
 

Sat 18th   

Sun 19th LSL Holy Communion at 11.15am Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 20th 

Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Beat Surgery, Village Hall, 10.30 to 11.30 am 

Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 21st Household Waste (Black) & Recycling Collection 

Mobile Library: 

Tolland  Glebe Farm (TA4 3PR)         11.50 - 12.05  

LSL  Old Post Office (TA4 3SB)   12.15 - 12.30  

LSL  School (TA4 3SF)                   1.10 – 1.40 

Wed 22nd   

Thu 23rd 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

Fri 24th 
The Dance Club Workout 

LSL Village Hall 9.00 – 10.00 am 
 

Sat 25th   

Sun 26th CF Morning Prayer at 9.30 am Scarr Chapel worship meeting 2.30 pm 

Mon 27th 
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 

10.00 am - 12.45 pm 
Bell ringing, LSL Church tower, 7.30 - 9.00 pm 

Tue 28th Garden Waste (Green) and Recycling Collection Over 60s Lunch, LSL Village Hall, 12.30 pm 

Wed 29th    

Thu 30th  
Post Office and Coffee Shop, LSL Village Hall, 
10.00 am - 12.45 pm 

Table tennis, LSL Village Hall, 8.00 - 10.30 pm 

 

 

 

mailto:liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com


Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland Parish Council 

 

Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th October at 7.30pm in Lydeard St Lawrence Village Hall. 
 

Councillors present, Jonathan Marshall (Chairman), Deborah Telling (Vice Chair), Charles Cox, Mary Harding, 

Don Hobson, Maeve Vickery and Edward White. 

 
 

In attendance, Lorna Thorne, Parish Clerk and 3 Members of the public. 
 

17/74 Apologies Cllr Weir, Borough Councillor Gwil Wren and PCSO Louise Fyne  
  

17/75 Declarations of interest – None received 
 

17/76 The Minutes of the meeting held on 11th September were agreed as an accurate record.  

 
 

17/77 Matters Arising 

(17/54) NHS Health Check Clinic Village Agent Gaby Bellamy has set up a Health Check Clinic for 

Tuesday12th September in the Village Hall.  The Village Hall committee agreed to waive the cost of the 

Hall Hire but has asked if the Parish Council would make a donation toward the electricity.  Cllrs agreed 

to pay £10 towards the electricity donation. (17/70.8) 

 

The NHS Health Check Clinic got cancelled by the company running it but some residents with 

appointments didn’t get notified, nor did the Village Hall key holder or Village Agent Gaby Bellamy. 

Gaby was on hand to try and resolve the issue as best she could. The company then tried to run the clinic 

the following day but had not informed the relevant people.  Both Gaby and the Parish Council are upset 

by the whole situation and both will express their disappointment to the organising company.  Cllrs agreed 

that if run correctly then it is a great thing to offer the community and therefore should try to re-arranged 

if possible. 

  
 

17/78 Planning 

78.1 Applications received for comment from Taunton Deane BC:  

22/17/0019 Variation of Condition No 3, materials to be used on external surfaces of application 

22/16/0005 at Hoccombe Barn  

This application has been withdrawn 
 

22/17/0020 Change of use of Cold Store Building (Class B) into 2 No. dwellings, 2 No. offices and 3 No. 

workshops with insertion of first floor at Tower Farm, Deans Cross to Broad Oak, Lydeard St Lawrence.  

The Parish Council Object to the proposal to create 2 residential dwellings.  It would lead to a loss of units 

for business use and the associated employment opportunities. Change to residential use may also cause 

issues with future business/employment use of the rest of the site. The site is essentially a small industrial 

estate and is not a sustainable location for residential development, being remote from public transport 

and other amenities. 
 

78.2 Notification of any Taunton Deane Decisions:  

22/17/0014  Construction of lean-to roof on garage to form an open fronted log store at Lydeard Down 

Cottage, Lydeard St Lawrence CONDITIONAL APPROVAL 

22/17/0017/T Notification to fell one Eucalyptus tree at Middle Thatch Cottage,  

No Objections 

22/17/0018/T Notification to fell two birch trees at Lilac Cottage No Objections 

22/17/0010 The Erection of 1 dwelling at Allen’s Cottage CONDITIONAL APPROVAL 

The above notifications were noted by the Council.  

78.3  Nethercott Way Planning Query – Football Posts 

A resident has asked if the Parish Council can discuss whether or not the Football Posts in the field 

behind Nethercott way should be there and would like them removed.  The issue was first raised with 

the Parish Council in May 2011 (11/40.2 and 11/47.2) At this time the Parish Council spoke with the 

landowner and the matter was referred to the TDBC Planning Department.  



This is still the position of the Parish Council, and the resident should take up the matter with the 

Planning Department again.    

 

17/79 Financial 

79.1 The Accounts Statement had been noted by the Council.  

79.2 To pay WebMe for domain name £15 Proposed Cllr Telling       Seconded Cllr Harding 

79.3 To pay Trevor Johnson for painting the Tolland phone box £200  

Proposed Cllr Hobson Seconded Cllr Vickery 

79.4 To pay SALC Affiliation Payment £122.01 Proposed Cllr Telling Seconded Cllr White  

79.5 To pay Invoice for Tolland Phone Box Shelving etc. Cllr Harding has not received the invoice yet and 

the work has not been completed. Therefore, payment cannot be made.  

 
 

17/80 Tolland Phone Box Update 17/68.2 (17/62 (17/41.3, (17/30))) 

Trevor Johnson has now completed the painting of the phone box to an excellent standard, after James 

Herrod cut the grass and Philip Scott cut the hedge back behind the box. The Parish Council would like 

to thank all of these for their help with refurbishing the phone box. Andy Coleman is in the process of 

fitting shelving and the notice board. 

Now that the foliage around the box has been removed it would be nice to keep it at bay with paving slabs 

around phone box.  Cllr Harding has gained two quotes both of which seemed rather high with the 

cheapest at almost £700.  Cllr Harding would see if she can get some cheaper quotes.  It is also thought 

that the box should be re-signed and Councillors agreed to Cllr Harding researching this. 

Cllr Marshall thanked Cllr Harding for all her efforts in the refurbishment of the box.  
 

17/81 Village Defibrillator in Lydeard St Lawrence and Tolland  

(17/71) Defibrillator Grant letter 

Cllr Vickery was keen to investigate the grant funding further after receiving some training over the 

weekend showing how simple to use and effective they were to have nearby. Cllrs Agreed that Cllr Vickery 

should look into costs and the Grants available.  With the Grant closing date 30th September, Cllr Vickery 

would communicate to the Council if a decision was needed to take the project forward quickly.  

 

The grant available is up to £1,000 in matched funding. The deadline was at the end of September so two 

grant applications have been made, one for Lydeard St Lawrence and one for Tolland. The cost from 

Heartsafe - (the only one of two suggested by the funding providers who responded) is £1,994 plus VAT 

for a package including defibrillator and cabinet. 

 

Additional costs (Installation, accessories and maintenance) over 10 years are as follows: 

Annual maintenance years 2-10 - £49 plus VAT= £441 plus VAT 

Replacement batteries £99 plus VAT x 2 (if not used) = £198 plus VAT 

Accessory Pack - £295 plus VAT 

Electrical installation to be ascertained depending on site.  (Borough Cllr Gwil Wren had indicated that 

the one in Langford Budville cost £330 plus VAT as they needed quite a length of armoured cable). 

 

So over 10 years a cost of about £2000 to the Parish Council for each defibrillator plus installation charges. 

The Parish Council agreed that a defibrillator in both Villages would be great but concerns over accessing 

them in an emergency were raised.  Both Villages do not have good, reliable mobile phone signal and a 

landline would be difficult to access in an emergency.  Cllr Vickery will look into these issues, and the 

Chairman thanked her on behalf of the Council for all her work in researching the matter. 
 

 

17/82 Dog fouling in the village 

There seems to be an increase of dog fouling within the Village especially outside the Primary School.  

Cllr Marshall would put a message in the newsletter requesting responsible dog ownership and for 

people to pick up their dog mess. He also requested that perhaps the village could have a designated dog 

waste bin, rather than residents using the litter bin.  It was suggested that Cllr Marshall should 

investigate this further.  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

17/83 Paint for fingerposts 

Cllr Marshall requested the purchase of paint as required to refurbish the Parish fingerposts. Cllrs agreed 

and suggested a working party to be set up in the spring.  It was also suggested that a few people go on 

the Course set up by SCC for the maintenance of Finger Posts.  
 

17/84 Christmas Tree Festival 2017 

The Parish Council have been asked if they would like a Christmas tree at this year’s festival.  Cllrs 

thought it was a great way for the Parish Council to support the community and Cllr Telling agreed to 

take charge of decorating the tree.  A medium sized tree would be purchased.  
 

17/85 Children's Services consultation 

Members of the community have been asked to complete the questionnaire on Family Support Services 

& Children's Centres Consultation.  The Parish Council felt that it doesn’t need a response from them as 

a Council, but individuals are invited to complete the Questionnaire.  A request to place it in the Village 

newsletter would be made. (See URL on page 7. Ed)  
 

17/86 Correspondence and items for information 

The Following items of information were noted by the Council  

 Road Closure, Rexton Lane Stogumber on 18th October for 4 days 

 SALC October Bulletin and AGM 

 PCSO Crime Report 

 Taunton Remembrance Sunday Service Invite 

 St Margaret’s Hospice donation request 

 

17/87 Chairman’s Report and Update  

Currently Cllr Marshall is having to request the litter bin to be emptied every week. He also stated that 

large items of waste should be disposed of in the correct manner and not in the litter bin. Cllr Marshall to 

speak to TDBC to rectify the constant requests.  
 

17/88 Meeting Dates for 2018 

Meeting dates have been suggested for Jan 15th, Mar 5th, Apr 16th, May 21st AGM, July 16th, Sept 10th, 

Oct 15th, Dec 3rd, Jan 2019 21st. Cllrs agreed to these dates.   
 

17/89 Any other Business   

89.1 The Council received an update from Mr Peck on the Dean’s Cross Farm site. 

Since taking possession of the premises at Dean's Cross in March 2017 the new owners have subdivided 

the main kitchen and pasteuriser room area into 2 medium sized business units, turned the old boiler room 

into a small office/workshop business unit, renovated the Butter and Press Rooms area and sub-divided 

them to form 2 ''food-safe'' standard business units and added exterior cladding of the west end of the 

dairy building. 

Currently there are now 5 small local businesses operating from the buildings and two units are available 

for rental. Planning Applications have been made to TDBC as above. (17/78.1) 
  

89.2 Cllr Telling has been asked to raise the issue of blocked drains in Pyleigh. Also at Dyer’s Barn the foliage 

is overgrown and restricts access. Cllr Telling asked if the Parish Council request that all the drains be 

cleared and foliage cut back.  
 

89.3 The Parish Council were asked if the damaged cones by the school could be removed. Cllrs had no 

objections.  
 

89.4 Cllr Hobson asked why there were still yellow tapes cordoning off areas towards the station.  It is believed 

it has been left behind from the Flying Scotsman train visit and could be removed.  Cllr White also 

enquired about similarly positioned red arrows.  These are also thought to have been left over from another 

event and could be removed.  

  
 

Date of the next meeting is on Monday 4th December at 7.30pm.  
 

With no other business, the meeting was closed at 8.35pm. 

 

 

 



CHURCH REPORTS  

 

Harvest Thanksgiving at Lydeard St Lawrence 

 

HARVEST FESTIVAL - A huge thank you to all those who contributed in any way to our Harvest Festival. 

Ranging over three days in total the proceedings began with our service in church, and continued with our school 

service in church on the morning of Tuesday 3rd October, followed by the Harvest Auction in church at 7pm on 

that day. The Auction raised £270 and this, together with the Sunday collection and optional donations at the 

school service, added up to £380. A further donation of £20 was made, bringing the grand total to £400 which 

has gone to the charity WaterAid. A magnificent sum, which has beaten previous amounts sent - so Well Done, 

and Thank You So Much to everyone. I'm sure that we shall receive a letter of thanks from WaterAid, and this 

will be displayed on the notice board in the church porch.  

 

Lydeard St Lawrence Harvest Messy Church 

 

On Saturday 7th October, 10 CHILDREN plus parents had a wonderful morning of activities all based around 

thinking about Harvest. Those organising activities had gone to a tremendous lot of trouble to produce interesting 

and enthralling things for the children (and their parents) to engage with. We made a Harvest Banner with both 

hand painting and painting harvest items, which is displayed in the church, and we heard the Bible story of The 

Sower before embarking on the activities which looked at the various different types of ground on which the seed 

in the story was sown. Bird beaks were made, and worn; various seeds, nuts and leaves were identified and 

matched with the plants from which they came; plants and seeds were planted in containers to take home; various 

textures and patterns were made in clay, using nuts and seeds. We thought a little more about the story of The 

Sower and discussed our mornings activities before singing some Harvest songs and then refreshing ourselves 

with squash and biscuits. The time flew by incredibly fast, but it was very enjoyable for both children and adults. 

there are photographs of the activities on our Benefice website: www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org. - take a look! 

 

 

CHURCH NOTICES 

 

All Souls’ Service 

LSL Church Saturday 4th November at 3pm 

 

ALL SOULS' TIDE: All Souls' Day, when we remember with love and reflect on the lives of our loved ones, is 

always the 2nd November every year. This year, we are offering a short, quiet service in Lydeard St Lawrence 

Church at 3pm on Saturday 4th November for anyone who would like to come along. There will be an opportunity 

to light a candle in memory of a loved one and, if you would like names to be read out, this can be requested 

before the service begins. This time is available to everyone, whether recently bereaved or not, and you can come 

and go as you please - just an opportunity to be still, to experience some peace and quiet and perhaps feel hope. 

 

Remembrance Service 

Lydeard St Lawrence Sunday 12th November 4pm 

 

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY: Please note that the service is at 4pm in Lydeard St Lawrence, beginning outside 

with an Act of Remembrance at the Village War Memorial - with a trumpeter playing the Last Post and Reveille 

- and then a short service in the church. All are welcome, to remember and to give thanks as well as to pray for 

peace. 

 

Lydeard St Lawrence Village Christingle 

Saturday 2nd December 3.30 pm 

 

DO JOIN US FOR OUR NEXT MESSY CHURCH, which will be our CHRISTINGLE when we make our 

own Christingles and then take them into church for a very short time while we light our Christingles and sing a 

few songs. WHEN? Saturday 2nd December, 3.30-4.30pm. WHERE? Village Hall, then Church. If you would 

like to come, it would be very helpful if you could let Revd. Maureen know so that we can be sure to provide 

enough Christingles for everyone - parents included! 

 

 

 

http://www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org/


Scarr Chapel 

 

There will be a Carol Service at Scarr Chapel on the 17th December at 2:30 pm. This will be followed by seasonal 

refreshments. Everyone is welcome. 

 

Lydeard St Lawrence  

Christmas Tree Festival 2017 
 

The trees should be available from the morning of Sunday 3rd December, and the church will be open for 

decorating from the afternoon of Sunday 3rd as well as all day on Monday 4th. The Festival itself will run from 

3pm until 5pm on Tuesday 5th, Wednesday 6th, Thursday 7th December and from 3pm on Friday 8th when the 

Festival will end at 9pm after a Closing Ceremony, the raffle draw and singing carols by candlelight and tree 

lights.  

 

PLEASE PUT THIS IN YOUR DIARY. It is a fund-raising event for the church, so that we can proceed further 

with toilet and refreshment facilities as well as other amenities for the use of the whole village and beyond. 

 

 

Future Service Dates 

Saturday 16th December, Carol Service 3.30pm at Dunkirk House, Bishops Lydeard 

Sunday 17th December, LSL Church 11.15am - VILLAGE CAROL SERVICE. Favourite carols will be sung, 

with the Christmas story being told. Anyone who would like to volunteer to be a reader, please let Revd. Maureen 

know. Again - everyone is welcome. 

 

Sunday 24th December, Christmas Eve, Combe Florey Crib Service at 3.30 pm 

 

Sunday 24th December, Christmas Eve, at 11.30pm: Midnight Holy Communion in St Lawrence Church. This 

has not happened for quite a few years, but this year we are able to offer this. It does mean that there will not be 

a service on Christmas Day itself in St Lawrence Church. 

 

Monday 25th December, Christmas Day, Combe Florey Holy Communion Service 10:30 am 

 

Monday 25th December, Christmas Day, Cothelstone, Holy Communion with Carols, 11:00 
 

Did You Know 

Advent calendars are an excellent way of counting down the days until Christmas Day, as during the season of 

Advent the church prepares for the Feast of Christmas. However, Christmas Day is not the end of Christmas - but 

the very beginning!  

 

As in the carol "The Twelve Days of Christmas", the season continues at least until the Feast of Epiphany - 6th 

January - which is when it is thought the Wise Men (or Magi, or Kings) visited the Holy Family of Mary, Joseph 

and Jesus and brought gifts of gold, frankincense and myrrh. Sadly, the visit of the Wise Men tends to get "lumped 

in" with Christmas when Nativity Plays are presented which is a shame because the Feast of the Visit of the Wise 

Men is yet another excuse for celebration! 

 

The Church continues the season beyond Epiphany, in fact until the Feast of Candlemas on 2nd February which 

is when we celebrate Mary taking the 8-day old baby Jesus to the Temple for him to be given his name and to 

give thanks (a bit like Christening/Baptism).  

 

So, when people moan about the dark and cold days of January, they could brighten up those days by continuing 

the Christmas feasting and joy and celebration right up until 2nd February. Why not give it a try, rather than 

celebrating in December before we even get to the Main Event, and then being totally exhausted with it all before 

things have really started?  

 
 



VILLAGE REPORTS AND NOTICES 
 

New Year’s Day Village Walk 

Monday 1st January 2018 

11:00 in the Village Hall car Park 

 

Come and join us for a merry amble around the village of Lydeard St Lawrence on New Year’s Day. Starting at 

11 o’clock in the Village Hall car park, we will explore some of the footpaths and byways around the village. 

Everyone is welcome, young and old, two legged and four. The walk will be about 2 hours in length. An excellent 

way to start the new year. (I have specifically requested no rain, fewer styles and less mud than was provided last 

year! Ed)  

 

Dog Fouling in The Village 

 

There have been several incidents of dog fouling in Lydeard St Lawrence recently, most notably outside the 

school. Dog fouling is unpleasant anywhere, but particularly so in places where children might tread in it. If you 

are a dog owner, please pick up after your pet and help to keep the village clean. The Parish Council is 

investigating the possibility of getting a dedicated dog waste bin for the village. 

 

 

Village Hall Litter Bin 

 

The litter bin outside the Village Hall is just that – a litter bin. At the moment it is being used to dispose of larger 

items which should be put into either domestic waste or recycling bins, and quickly fills up to overflowing. Please 

take large items home with you and dispose of them there. 

 
 

Smart Meters 

 

Those of you who are customers of EDF Energy may have recently received a letter from them giving you an 

appointment for them to fit a Smart Meter. The wording of the letter is such as to give the impression that 

installing a Smart Meter is compulsory – it is NOT. There are pros and cons, all of which are readily accessible 

online, and it is worth looking into these before you commit yourself. 

If you do not want a Smart Meter, or are not yet decided, you should contact EDF and cancel the appointment. 

 

 

Family Support Services & Children's Centres Consultation 

 

Please follow this link if you wish to complete the questionnaire about the councils family support services and 

children’s centres. 

 

 

Hinkley Nuclear Power Station Questionnaire 

 

We have been contacted by an undergraduate student who is exploring what the public think about Nuclear Power. 

He is doing this in part via an anonymous questionnaire which I have attached if you would like to take part. (Ed)  

Hello, my name is William and I am an undergraduate student at the University of Reading studying Physical 

and Human Geography. I am particularly interested in exploring the public perception of nuclear power and 

nuclear power stations in the UK and as part of my dissertation I am researching the public perception of 

Hinkley Point C Nuclear Power Station. The survey is conducted under University guidelines and all responses 

are anonymous. Any assistance with my research is greatly appreciated!  

Thank you. 

Hinkley Nuclear Power Station Survey Link 

 
 

http://www.somersetconsults.org.uk/consult.ti/FamilySupportChildrensCentres/consultationHome
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTMupckM4TGOQWP9Zr6WvsTNiawOFngBpygKXXgqt1ljMucQ/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfTMupckM4TGOQWP9Zr6WvsTNiawOFngBpygKXXgqt1ljMucQ/viewform


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM YOUR VILLAGE AGENT 

KEEP AN EYE ON YOUR ENERGY BILLS WITH A SMART METER 
  

With winter approaching, are you dreading the sound of the electricity bill coming through the letterbox?  If you 

are lucky enough to have gas, well, that will make the same noise… 

  

Saving energy means saving money, so now is a good time to get some good habits – not filling the kettle too 

full when you’re only making a cuppa, turning off lights and appliances when you don’t need them, or turning 

the central heating down a bit and putting on a cardigan.  It all helps! 

  

An easy way of seeing just how much energy you are using is to have a SMART METER installed, then you’ll 

see in pounds and pence just how much it costs to boil a kettle full of water!  It will also mean an end to balancing 

on a chair to read the meter, or having a big credit balance if you pay by direct debit. 

  

Installation is straightforward, a phone call to your energy supplier will get you an appointment for the engineer 

to fit the SMART METER.  It takes about 2 hours, and the supply will only be cut for a short time. The meter is 

replaced and you get a little display unit to show you how much gas and electricity you are using in pounds and 

pence.  The engineer will have a photo ID card, and won’t try to sell you anything – the SMART METER is 

FREE. You will also get a booklet of energy saving tips, to help keep your bill down.  If you have gas, the 

engineer will also check gas appliances for safety. 

  

Most people can have a SMART METER, even if you have a pre-pay key meter.  There are accessible displays 

if you might have trouble reading the standard display unit.  It doesn’t use the internet or the existing mobile 

phone signal.  The SMART METER simply sends your meter reading to the supplier, and you get accurate bills.  

  

To get a SMART METER, please phone your energy supplier. 

  

(See note from our Parish Council Chairman on page 7. Ed) 
 

 
Quantock Abbey Wine Cellars 

 
Invites you to  

 

A Christmas Wine Tasting 
 

The Church House, Crowcombe 
 

Saturday 2nd December 10.30am - 4.00pm 
   

Sunday 3rd December 12.00am - 3.00pm 
  

 

A further 10% discount if you take this ad with you on the day!! 
 
Quantock Abbey Wine Cellars     Phone: 01984 618268 
Mill Farm        Mobile 07967 470602 
Weston Bampfylde  
Yeovil BA22 7HY      Email: sales@quantockabbey.co.uk 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Your Village Agent contact details! 
  

Lister House Surgery in Wiveliscombe – Monday (all day) and Friday Morning (14:00 – 18:00) 

Milverton Surgery – Friday Morning (09:00 – 13:00)  

Wivey House (The Square, Wiveliscombe) – Tuesday Morning (10:00 – 13:00) 

  

I am also able to pop by and meet you in your own home or at a local place.  

 
 

 

 
 

 

Saturday 4th November 2017 

On The Playing Fields 

Lydeard St Lawrence 

 

 

6:00pm Gates open 

6:30pm Bonfire Lighting 

7:00pm Guy Competition 

7:45 Fireworks Commence! 

 

 

Family £10, 

Adults £4, 

Children under 18 £2, 

Toddlers under 4 Free 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best Guy Competition 

Adults over 12 

Children 

Prizes 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



CONTACTS 

 

Event Contact Tel Email 

Benefice Rector 

Benefice Associate Priest 

Revd Matthew Tregenza  

Revd Maureen Young 

01823 432935 

01984 667472 

 

reverendmaureenyoung@gmail.com 

Lydeard St Lawrence  

Church Wardens 

David Young 

Pat Coles 

667472 

ExD 

dryoung47@googlemail.com 

brian.coles.coles@btinternet.com 

 
Tolland Church Maureen Canney 656236  

Scarr Chapel Bill Caines 667416 jennyscarr73@hotmail.com 

Bell ringing Janet Bond 667372 janet.jimbond@gmail.com 

Cricket 1st Team Mark Hannaford 07766 118431  

Junior Cricket Phil Luxton 667442  

Dance Club Rah Cattell 07786 436616 rah@thecattells.co.uk 

Lydeard Lifts 
Liz McConnell 

Ken Hardy 

667375 

667344 
liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

khardy01@btinternet.com 

Over 60s lunch Barbara Vearncombe 667356 bvearncombe@talktalk.net 

Parish Council Jonathan Marshall  667323 jejm@hotmail.co.uk 

Post Office Watchet Post Office  631223   

Table tennis Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com  

Village Agent Gaby Bellamy 07746 340546 gaby@Somersetrcc.org.uk  

Village Hall Mel Horner 667347 melhorner@btinternet.com 

Web Page Liz McConnell 667375 liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com 

W.I. Alice Beak  01823 433015  

Local Police 

PC Jo Jeffery 

PCSO Louise Fyne 

Non Emergency Number 

07889 657943 

07889 659476 

101 

Joanne.jeffery@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

Louise.fyne@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

 

Oil Syndicate 
Simon Broad 

Jason Tinley 
667739 

simonbroad3@gmail.com 

 

Community Council   01823 331222 oil@somersetrcc.org.uk 

             

Lydeard St Lawrence Primary School www.lydeardstlawrenceprimary.co.uk 

LSL Village Web Page www.lydeard-st-l.co.uk 

Benefice Churches www.bishopslydeardbenefice.org 
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	Available via email, or in the Church or from the Village Hall Mondays & Thursdays 10:00 am to 12:45 pm
	Deadline for items – 25th of each month – to Liz (liz.mcconnell50@gmail.com or 667375)

